IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE







St. Mary’s Church Hall,







Penry Avenue,







Cadishead.







20th July, 2006







Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.







       “

  ended: 9.25 p.m.

PRESENT:
Richard Abernethy

–
in the Chair

Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Jones, Kean, Lightup and Mann

John Morley 


} 
Irlam Rotary Club

Allan Whitfield

}

Bill Brock 


– 
Friends of Irlam Train Station

John Shelley 

– 
Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks

Nancy Heap


–
ICHI

Terry Handsley

–
De Trafford Residents’ Association

David Richardson

}
Cadishead and Irlam Healthy Heart Group

Joyce Wilson


}


WP Keogh


}

Brian Myles


–
Resident/Council Governor Designate for

Salford Royal Hospital Foundation Trust



A Cranna


–
Salford Advertiser

Elizabeth Black

}
Resident

Betty Culshaw

}

Mrs Froggatt


}

Saeed Ali


}

R Sheehy


}

Colin Foster


}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager



Chris Trueblood

–
Community Development Worker



Holly Preston


–
Ranger, Environment Directorate

Trupti Patel


–
Urban Vision

Chris Gleave


–
Regulatory Services, Environment Directorate

John Sculley


–
Salford Museum and Art Gallery

Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator

18. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Mrs. Cherry, Judy Edmonds, Jane McNulty, Sybil Norcott and Ron Parker.

19.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 18th May 2006 be approved as a correct record, subject to Minute 5 being amended to indicate that apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Terry Handsley and Nancy Heap.

20.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held 

on 18th May, 2006, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 7(a) – Millennium Walkway (Locklands Lane to Farnham Drive)
It was reported that a response had been received from Housing Strategy & Planning indicating that all reasonable options would either lead to restricted access or were too expensive for the scale of the problem.  A further request had since been submitted to the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning for a gate, allowing disabled access, to be provided at the end of Farnham Drive.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b) Minute 7(b) – Tyre Recovery Plant at Partington
It was reported that a response had been received from Trafford MBC which indicated that consultation with Salford City Council in relation to the above development had not been considered necessary under Article 10 of the Town and Country Planning (General Development Procedure) Order 1995.  In particular – (i) the site is situated approx. 0.5 km from the Ship Canal (the boundary between the two authorities), (ii) the proposal would not impact on Salford’s highway network, and (iii) there would not be a significant visual impact due to the extent of landscaping between the site and the Ship Canal.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 7(c) – Potholes at Irlam Library
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the potholes had been repaired.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d)
Minute 7(d) – Traffic Congestion towards Eccles during the Morning Rush Hour

Trupti Patel reported that investigations had revealed that a tidal flow system was not justified by the amount of traffic, and was not feasible due to the insufficient width of Liverpool Road.  The Director of Engineering and the Managing Director of Urban Vision had been informed of the Committee’s concerns regarding the need for action to be taken to alleviate traffic congestion in the area, in view of the proposed Salford City Reds and Port Salford developments.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e)
Minute 7(f) – Traffic Signals at Fairhills Road
Please note that this matter was discussed later in the meeting, as detailed in Minute 20(m).

(f) Minute 7(g) – Junction at Cutnook Lane/Moorfield Road
Trupti Patel reported that (i) investigations had indicated that the junction did not meet the criteria for a mini roundabout to be installed, and (ii) an investigation was to be undertaken as to whether it would be possible for a junction marking scheme to be implemented.

Members of the Community Committee expressed concern regarding the hazards that were presented to elderly and disabled people when crossing at the above junction.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(g) Minute 7(i) – Liverpool Road Corridor
Trupti Patel reported that (i) investigations were on-going in relation to the problems that were being caused by cars being parked at the bottom of Moorfield Road, near to the TSB Bank, while drivers used the cashpoint or nearby shops, (ii) a meeting was to be held with the landowner regarding the possibility of (a) entrance and exit signs being provided, and (b) the introduction of a Traffic Regulation Order to enable a one-way system to be operated in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting.

(h) Budget Applications (Park Ranger)
Claire Edwards informed Committee Members of the following response that had been received from the Strategic Director of Environment, with regard to the Community Committee’s request for funding from the Environment Directorate’s budget to be allocated towards the continuation of the Ranger post:-

‘I note the request from the Community Committee; unfortunately, we do not have revenue funding to mainstream this post.  We recognise the need for this service and have made bids for growth through the normal budgetary process.  We have been unsuccessful in these attempts.  We have had limited success in obtaining some NRF funding for some ranger posts in the NRF areas, unfortunately, Irlam and Cadishead is outside the NRF areas.  We will continue to seek growth bids from future budget rounds for this type of post.’

Claire Edwards reported that the Strategic Director of Environment had since been informed of the Community Committee’s disappointment in relation to the above response, and a further request had been submitted for all funding opportunities to be investigated with a view to secure funding being established for this post.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee thanked Holly Preston for her hard work and congratulated her on the achievements that had been made so far.

(i) Road Safety Issues in Irlam – Consultation Exercise
It was reported that a meeting had been held on 1st June 2006 involving Councillors Jones and Kean, Trupti Patel, Andy Devine and Paul Anderton, following which the consultation leaflet had been amended.  Approximately 1,500 leaflets had since been circulated to residents and 188 replies had so far been received.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(j) Minute 12(a) – Traffic Lights in Cadishead
Trupti Patel referred to the query that had been raised as to whether, following the opening of the bypass, a review was to be undertaken regarding the sequencing of the traffic lights in Cadishead.  She reported that minor amendments had already been carried out by the Urban Traffic Control in respect of the junction at Brinnell Drive, and indicated that a monitoring exercise was to be undertaken in order to identify whether any further amendments were required.

Concern was expressed that heavy goods vehicles were continuing to use the A57 due to the absence of signs directing them onto the bypass.

Trupti Patel reported that signs had been designed and were to be installed at each end of the bypass in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(k) Minute 12(d) – Potholes on Penry Avenue
Trupti Patel reported that investigations had revealed that the depth of the potholes was insufficient to warrant repairs being undertaken by the Rapid Response Team.

Committee Members indicated that although the potholes may not be of the required depth to warrant urgent repairs, the large number of potholes that were present made the road very hazardous, and concern was expressed in relation to the criteria that was used to assess whether urgent repairs were required.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(l) Minute 12(e) – Allotment Road/Nelson Road/Prospect Road
Trupti Patel referred to the problems that had been caused by cars being parked inappropriately outside the school in the above area and reported that the ‘School Keep Clear’ markings had been repainted.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(m) Minute 14 – Highway Investment Programme – Devolved Highways Budget
Trupti Patel reported that the Working Group that had been formed to consider projects that could be funded under the new devolved highways budget had met on 14th July 2006, on which occasion members of the group had identified the following five projects as priorities for the area:-

(i) Make traffic lights at junction of Liverpool Road and Fairhills Road pedestrian friendly (approximately £70,000).

(ii) Junction improvement – Liverpool Road/Ferryhill Road (approximately £10,000).

(iii) New refuge islands in front of St. Paul’s Church, A57 (approximately £10,000).

(iv) De Trafford Estate – footpath improvements and provision of drop crossings at all junctions to facilitate elderly pedestrians, wheel chairs and prams within the estate and links to the shops.  (Estimates to be prepared – remaining funding to be used to progress as much work as possible).

(v) A57, Liverpool Road greening for the feasibility study (approximately £10,000).

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the five projects listed above were approved by the Community Committee as priorities for the area.

(2) THAT Trupti Patel prepare costings in respect of the above projects,

together with an analysis of how the figures had been reached.

21.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY

INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 4TH JULY 2006
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the above meeting, and (b) the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 20th June 2006.

The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Community Committee that the application from Life Education Centres North West had since been withdrawn due to the organisation having received a grant from the Drug and Alcohol Action Team.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that additional applications had been received from (i) Summer Activities Toy Library for play and social activities (£501), and (ii) Irlam and Cadishead Gardening Association for the hiring of tables and judges fees for their annual summer show (£158).

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) an additional sum of £14,000 had been obtained from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund for 2006/07, which was available to voluntary groups whose work involved improving health, and (b) applications in respect of this funding should be submitted via the usual Community Committee application form.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that stickers would be present on any future equipment purchased with funding from the Community Committee’s devolved budget, indicating from where the funding for the equipment had been obtained.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (a) Irlam Male Voice Choir, (b) Boundary Road Methodist Church, (c) Ferry Tots Playgroup, (d) Salford Allotment Association, and (e) The Add Action Project, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the additional applications from Summer Activities Toy Library and Irlam and Cadishead Gardening Association be approved.

(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

22. OPEN FORUM
(a) Cadishead and Irlam Healthy Heart Club
David Richardson provided information regarding Cadishead and Irlam Healthy Heart Club for people with heart and lung conditions, meetings of which were held every other Wednesday from 10.00 a.m. to 12.00 noon at the Recreation Centre, Lords Street, Cadishead.  He informed Committee Members that the activities available included cardiac counselling, relaxation classes, reiki, chiropody and line dancing.

It was suggested that consideration be given to the possibility of an article regarding the club being included in the next edition of the newsletter.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Cadishead Hall/Cadishead Park
Allan Whitfield provided some background information in relation to Cadishead Hall.  He referred to the need for repairs to be undertaken in respect of the building and the lack of funding that was available for this work to be carried out.

Concern was expressed with regard to the poor lighting that was present on the car park at Cadishead Hall, which Community Committee members felt was likely to discourage members of the community from using the building during the winter months.

Reference was made to the consultation exercise that was currently being undertaken in respect of the Cadishead Park Master Plan, and whether it would be possible for Cadishead Hall to be improved as part of the Master Plan.

Holly Preston referred to a questionnaire regarding the proposals for Cadishead Park, which was available for Community Committee members to complete, and indicated that comments regarding suggested improvements to Cadishead Hall could be included within this document.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information and comments be noted.

(c) Electronic Noticeboard
Allan Whitfield informed the Community Committee of plans for an electronic noticeboard to be situated at the junction between Liverpool Road and Fairhills Road.  He reported that (i) a donation had been made to the Rotary Club to fund this project, (ii) it was planned that a planning application would be submitted in the near future, and (iii) it was anticipated that the content of the noticeboard would be managed by Library Services.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that Community Committee Members supported the above proposal.

(d) Irlam Police Station
John Shelley reported that he had been informed that Irlam Police Station would be closing in the future and that, although a police post would remain in the area, it would consist of an interview room only.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that Committee Members expressed serious concerns should there be plans not to have a police presence in the area in the future, particularly as the police had previously given assurance that, should Irlam Police Station close, there would continue to be a police post in the area that would be accessible to members of the public.



(2) THAT information be sought from Greater Manchester Police regarding future plans for the area.

(e) Community Festival – Bowling Competition
John Morley referred to the Community Festival and reported that, due to vandalism that had taken place at Irlam Pool, it may not be possible for those involved in the bowling competition to use the toilet facilities at the pool, as they had done in the past.  He indicated that, should this be the case, it would not be possible for the bowling competition to be held.

Councillor Hunt agreed to look into the above matter with a view to ensuring that toilet facilities would be available during the above competition.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Pub Watch Scheme
John Shelley informed the Community Committee that a Pub Watch Scheme involving all the pubs and clubs in the area had been set up and was now in operation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

23. Licensing Act 2003
Chris Gleave outlined the changes that had been brought about by the Licensing Act 2003.  He reported that new licensing laws, which had come into operation on 24th November 2006, were applicable in respect of anybody currently holding, or intending to hold, any of the following licences:-

· alcohol (on and off licences),

· public entertainment (annual or occasional),

· theatre,

· cinema,

· late night refreshment,

· registered members’ clubs.

He explained that, under the new arrangements, (a) all applications were dealt with by the City Council, as the ‘licensing authority,’ (b) ‘permitted hours’ had been abolished (hours were now authorised by the licensing authority), (c) a premises licence was required for any place offering entertainment, refreshment at night and/or alcohol, (d) a personal licence was required for anyone wanting to sell or supply alcohol for consumption on or off their premises, (e) a late night refreshment licence was required for any premises selling hot food or drink between 11.00 p.m. and 5.00 a.m., and (f) the police had greater power to deal with problem premises and were able to close premises which were the focus of disorder.

Chris Gleave referred to licensing applications in respect of premises.  He reported that an advertisement containing a brief summary of the application, and indicating the date by which representations could be made, would be displayed at the premises concerned and in the local newspaper.  Anybody making a representation would be required to live, or have an interest in a business, within the vicinity of the premises.  

Should representations be received, the Licensing Committee would hold a hearing, within 20 days of the advertised closing date, in order to decide whether to approve, condition or refuse the application.

Allan Whitfield referred to the Community Festival and informed the Community Committee that there had been a great deal of confusion regarding the new licensing requirements in respect of this event.

It was reported that this matter was now in the process of being resolved.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that Chris Gleave was thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

24. SALFORD HERITAGE SERVICE
John Sculley provided background information with regard to the Salford Heritage Service and informed the Community Committee of work that was currently being undertaken to review the service.  He circulated a questionnaire for Committee Members to complete and indicated that the views of the community would be taken on board during the development of a new and improved service.

Discussion took place regarding the Heritage Service, during which the following points were raised:-

· The closure of Salford Mining Musuem – it was reported that a number of items from the museum were now on display at the National Mining Museum in Nottingham, and at the Museum of Science and Industry in Manchester.

· Future exhibitions at the Art Gallery.

· Ordsall Hall – details of proposals regarding the submission of a bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund to improve the hall, which would include issues around access to the building being addressed.

· Proposals to update Salford Museum and Art Gallery, and

· Proposals to update the Lark Hill Place exhibit at Salford Museum and Art Gallery.

 

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Chairman thanked John Sculley, on behalf of the Community Committee, for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which was noted.

25. NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a report, entitled – ‘The Development of Neighbourhood Management,’ which related to a consultation exercise on Neighbourhood Management in Salford.

The Neighbourhood Manager provided updates with regard to (a) the Community Action Plan, (b) the Community Festival, (c) planned improvements to Prince’s Park, and (d) staffing changes in respect of various agencies in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT any comments in respect of the above report be submitted to Brian Wroe, Assistant Director of Community Services, Community, Health and Social Care Directorate, Crompton House, Chorley Road, Swinton M27 6BP.

26. CHAT MOSS
Councillor Jones provided an update in relation to Chat Moss.  He reported that (a) a letter was to be sent to farmers and residents updating them on the progress that had been made to date, and asking them to indicate which roads/section of road were most in need of repair, (b) consultants had been engaged to prepare a ‘Vision for Chat Moss’ which would be used by the City Council, in partnership with neighbouring authorities and national agencies, to develop a strategy for the future of the Moss, and (c) the potential of biofuels and growing oil seed rape and elephant grass were being examined.

RESOLVED:
THAT a copy of the above letter be circulated with the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee.

27. CENTRAL IRLAM DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY
Councillor Mann reported that a Neighbourhood Plan was to be produced for the area, the boundaries for which had yet to be determined.  He indicated that the Community Committee would be fully involved in the development of the plan, which would enable greater control over developments in the area and the creation of a village centre.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

28.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR

Councillor Mann (a) reported on concerns that had been expressed by residents and Elected Members in relation to the appearance of a number of buildings and developments on Liverpool Road, (b) indicated that a report had been produced outlining the concerns that existed, (c) referred to the need for the new housing developments in the area to be complemented by the Liverpool Road corridor, (d) reported that the Leader and the Chief Executive of the City Council had been made aware of the concerns during a recent walkabout in the area, and (e) informed the Community Committee that arrangements had been made for Elected Members to meet with an officer from the Planning Department on a regular basis in order for planning issues to be discussed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Leader and Chief Executive of the City Council be informed of (i) the Community Committee’s serious concerns regarding the poor appearance of a number of developments on Liverpool Road, which they felt gave a false impression of the area, and (ii) the view of Community Committee Members that the improvement of the appearance of the Liverpool Road corridor should be considered as a main priority.

29.
ART WORK
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) two artists had been engaged to design a piece of public art work, which was to be located on the roundabout at Cadishead Way, as an entrance feature to Cadishead, (b) a consultation event would be taking place at the Community Festival on Bank Holiday Monday, 28th August 2006, and (c) further information regarding the art work could be obtained from the website at www.islandart.org.uk.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update regarding this matter be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

30.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Planning applications – Astley Moss East/Salford Forest Park/Port Salford.

· Salford Mediation.

· Community and Social Care Awards 2006.

· Licensing Act 2003 – Simple Rules.

· The North West Community Development Network Annual Day Conference – Monday 25th September 2006.

· Salford Ranger Team in Irlam and Cadishead Activity Update.

· Housing Strategy Consultation Newsletter – Summer 2006.

· Activities for Adults and Young People – The Lowry Academy (September to December 2006)

· Making a difference to your area – working with communities IN Salford.

31.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 21st September 2006, at Irlam Community Centre, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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